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Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 10 Jun 2015 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Graeme Whyte (Vice Chair), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate 

Findlay (Treasurer), Richard Davison, Nancy Dunlop, David O’Donnell, Ken Barker, Cllr David Mogg, 
Cllr Helen Law &.  A member of the public was Judy Broderick.  

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

Apologies were received from Jessie Cartmell, Bill McCulloch, Cllr Willie Campbell & Helen Keenan. 
 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved with amendments.  They were 

moved by Richard Davison and seconded by David O’Donnell. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

Cycle Lane, litter picked by The Community Payback Team. Litter pick not satisfactory, still a mess, 
Cllr Law to check availability of the CP Team 
Post Box Move, This still concerns us.  
Coop Townhill Rd. in considerate parking.  
Alderston Drive to Paton Street Lane water drainage across Pathway, nothing visible at time of 
inspection.  
Gully’s repairs, Halbeath road.   
Kingseat Road Repairs, Remove the chicane and remove the slow down signs, possible new street 
lighting, Cllr Law to chase up.  
New Row Cllr Law stated that a possible Zebra Crossing at Bonnor St. A footfall & traffic survey to be 
carried out.  
Dog fouling, To speak to Wardens. 
Campion Homes. : No news from committee, Ken stated about Coal survey and school objections.  
Wild flower areas. Cemetery and Whitefield Rd. areas. Awaiting results, David to look into Flower 
enhancement, Possible Bulbs in the Autumn, Great possibilities. 
Litter at Coop. Cllr Law to contact her team. 
School Litter pick: on 16th of June, to check with school for availability. 
Band Hall, Paton St. On-going Discussions, Possible use of Paton St Hall with Band and Church 
usage on Sundays. 
Community Council Forum, Wilma attended last Friday and gave a report to the meeting, possibly a 
next meeting in September. Grants form CC items in October 2015. 
Wall in Cemetery, Possible Fence?. 
Alderston Farm, Mess next to pavement, still to be resolved. 
Bellyeoman Rd. All items Signs and Markings, speed bumps. 
Fife Plan Report:- Dunfermline Cllrs have this in hand.  
 

 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later in the 

agenda.  
 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. None  
 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the balance of the Community Council account stood at 

£2309.97   
 
7] Council:- Nothing more to report  
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8] Police Report:- None 
 . 
 
9] AOCB:- None 
 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 12th Aug 2015 at 7.00pm in the 

Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 0845pm. 
 

 
Signed: 
 
 
Date: 

 

 

 


